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PTSA General Meeting minutes
September 16, 2013

Call to Order – Kim Plowman

Pledge of Allegiance
Resignation of Members-At-Large/Acceptance of Co-President Extension

“I move to approve Kim Plowman and Edana Peacock as slated for co-presidents for the 13-14 school year until such time there is a replacement,” by Danielle Dixon, seconded by Meri Hartman. Motion passes.

Secretary’s Report – Natalie Roberts

“I move to approve the June minutes as presented,” by Laura Berry, seconded by Cindy Buono. Motion passes. 

Treasurer’s Report – Cindy Buono & Rae Miller

· The bank statement has been opened and reviewed by a non-signer.

· The bank balances reviewed: total cash balance is $223,780.08, and unreserved cash balance is $145,303.38.

Principal’s Report – Shirley Roberts
· Shirley retired from ISD a few years ago, but fills in for principals around the district when needed. She also works at the University of Washington on training new principals.

· Shirley reports a great start to the school year and is happy to be working with the Newcastle community.
· Marla will return 2 days/week in October, then full-time in November.

· Due to the Coal Creek Parkway construction, Newcastle is giving a 10 minute grace period for tardiness.

· Curriculum Night for grades 3-5 is tomorrow night.

· The staff is working on streamlining lunchtime and will implement some improvements in process.
· Parent-teacher conferences will happen in December. The district encouraging more compact scheduling, so we are keeping it in the school daytime hours.

Teacher’s Report – Laura Berry & Kristin Cakarnis

· The teachers say thank you to the PTSA for the start-off of the year and the great back-to-school lunch this year.
· Thank you for supporting older readers with practice level literature.

· Thank you for providing stipends and grants to grade level teachers. 

· The PTSA gifted the BEL reading program with 12 iPads, which created a lot of excitement and enthusiasm for the learning of different reading strategies and skills. Mrs. Berg is using them in reading room.

· Teachers are working hard to get their parents registered and signed-up for PTSA. PTSA will provide a list of folks who have signed-up and those who have not so they can do further follow-up.

· The district has assigned to us a ½ teacher due to our high enrollment in 1st grade. We cannot add another full-time teacher because we don’t have the facility for a full classroom. Shirley is working with the 1st grade teachers on how best to utilize this resource. The team is currently interviewing a permanent teacher, as there is a substitute in place now. Kristin Cakarnis used the substitute during reading assessment and it was very successful.

Oral Reports from Active Committee:

· Community Information – Edana Peacock: The PTSA is still trying to get a resource from the chamber to be a rep for our group. We are hoping for someone to be in place for our January meeting.

· Legislative – Kim Plowman: WA state schools were awarded 1B in additional funds. The Legislative Issues Survey is posted on the WAPTSA site and all PTSA members are encourage to take the survey. These issues will be voted on during the upcoming 10/18 & 10/19 assembly. 

· ISF – Edana Peacock: We do have the ISF Rep chair position open, this person will serve as the liaison between Newcastle PTSA and the Issaquah Schools Foundation. Tonight, we will vote on the levy so we can start promoting. 
· ISD Levy Presentation –Marnie Maraldo: There are three different levies on the February 2014 ballot:
· Renewal Maintenance & Operations (M&O) Levy: This covers all of the basic general classroom and operational needs for the district (teachers, electricity, papers, copy machines, staff, food, etc.). The Issaquah School District relies heavily on this money that translates into a $40/year increase in property taxes.

· Renewal School Bus Levy: This provides $`1.7M in 2015 for the district to purchase 71 buses to enable the fleet to run as safely, cleanly and efficiently as possible. 
· Renewal Capital Levy: This includes two components, education technology and critical repairs for each school district-wide. If renewed, the District will collect $41.8M for technology and $10.2M for critical repairs over the life of the levy.

· The ISD has the highest bond rating of any public school district in WA state on Moody’s scale, a AAA.
· Washington ranks 43 of 50 states in per-pupil education funding. Issaquah ranks 292 out of 295 WA school districts in state per-pupil education funding.
· Betsy Cohen represents Volunteers In Issaquah Schools, the group that is working to pass the levy. She reported:
· 70% of Issaquah residents who do NOT have kids in our school system

· 50% of Issaquah parents who are registered to vote

· 38% of registered voters who will vote in the special election

· 50% + 1 is the percentage of yes votes to pass the levy

· 11, 401 is number of yes votes for the levy to pass

· $65K is what this campaign costs us to run; for consultants, ads, posters, etc.

· 140K is what it costs for the ISD to put this levy on the ballot
· The next step is for the Newcastle PTSA to vote to endorse the levy. We need parents to donate money directly to the campaign and sign up to help. We need a new ISF rep who will work directly with Betsy at ISF. The levy cmpaign is over by February 11.

“I move that the Newcastle PTSA endorse the levies allowing us to promote and communicate our support,” by Stina Fluegge, seconded by Molly Hegenderfer. Motion passes.

· Edana Peacock: The All-In-For-Kids campaign is going on this fall. This is a direct appeal for donations. Only 20% of parents in the district donate. Historically, Newcastle does an average job in contribution, but we’d like it to be more significant. The ISF supplies and supports our school through many different programs: ukuleles, science, P.E., art, and more. PTSA members are encourage to go to the website and learn how ISF supports our school. Please donate and support this organization. Michelle Riley reports that 98 to 99% of what is given during this campaign is given back to schools. The ISAF is hoping to do two events next spring, one of which will be their annual luncheon.
 

· Parent Ed – Stina Fluegge & Danielle Dixon: Our new parent ed chairs are Stina and Danielle. They have lots of ideas and discovered at PTSA Council that Newcastle can coordinate and offer parent ed classes across all schools. There will be more information to follow, however the following was highlighted:
· On the middle school & high school level, the program Talk About It has launched. This is an anonymous reporting system on bullying. Any student and any parent can send in a message to report a bullying incident from 7AM to 3PM. This is fostering an environment where it is safe to reach out for help. It is not a crisis line.

· ISD Health Youth Network has worked with the Directory Coalition and they are going to receive a 125K grant to educate about alcohol, drug and prescription drug use.

· Membership – Cindy Buono & Rae Miller. The chair position is open. In the interim, Cindy and Rae or working as co-chairs. We still need all of our parents to register online. If they have not registered online, we will reach out to folks who have not yet signed up. Our goal is to hit 100% membership and 90% in each classroom.

· Art Docent – Laura Derwin & Chris Longfellow. The program is in full swing, and we have coverage in every classroom. This is an amazing program, as the school district does not fund art. As a PTSA, we donate 9K towards art curriculum and then the program is staffed completely by parent volunteers. Docents give one hour lessons that are integrated into each grade’s curriculum.

· Reflections – Leanne Cole. At the time of the meeting, we are still need of a chairperson. Reflections is a nation-wide competition for kids in the arts across all mediums. If we don’t have a chair for this, it will be cancelled. We need new ideas and energy. 

· Student Banking – Kim Plowman. Michelle Maresh is the outgoing chair. She does not want to continue. If we don’t have a chair, this program will not continue. This is a program through HomeStreet Bank, where reps from the bank come and set-up savings account during designated days throughout the month during lunch hour.

· Fall Costume Carnival – Leanne Cole. This event has the highest attendance of the entire school year. We need a co-chair! Michelle Riley cannot do it alone. If you know of anyone who loves Halloween – the event is scheduled for Friday, October 24 from 6 to 8PM.

· Directory Ad Sales – Lissa Wax. We are now putting together the directory for the school year. If you know of someone who would like to advertise in the directory, please let them know. The money that we earn for the ads pays for the directory to be printed. Our smallest ad is $50, next is $100 for a business card size, and $150 for the full page.

· Spiritwear – Lissa Wax. Flyer coming home this week and samples will be posted outside the PTSA office. There are more colors than PINK! Once an order is placed, there is a 3-week turnaround.

· Kinder Connect - Susan Reinhold. This program brings Kindergarten families together for events throughout the year. Popsicles in August was successful, as was Tears & Tissues on the first day. There will be 2 more events. Susan thanked Stina and Danielle for their help.

· POAs: The Plan OF Actions that were available at the time of the meeting covered Polar Express, Mochas with Marla, Food Drive, KinderConnect, and Staff Appreciation. 
“I move to accept the POAs as they’ve been submitted,” by Molly Hegenderfer, seconded by Michelle Riley. Motion passes.
Business

· Summer Financial Review: The committee met and reviewed the financials and came up with the following recommendations. We are going to create a checklist that is used each year to ensure filing deadlines are met. We will continue to keep our current legal binder updated with all documentation. For every check request submitted, there needs to back-up documentation. There will be no checks delivered via Kidmail this year, all checks will go home via USPS.

“I move to accept the financial review into the minutes,” by Kim Plowman, seconded by Meri Hartman. Motion passes.

· There are new check signers for the 13-14 school year. “I move that Edana Peacock, Kim Plowman, Rae Miller and Meri Hartman become Newcastle PTSA’s check-signers for the 13-14 school year,” By Lissa Wax, seconded by Danielle Dixon. Motion passes.

· Revisions to Standing Rules are as follows:
· Family memberships only.
· Added the at-large position on the Excecutive Committee.
· Clarification of voting.
· We will now have board meetings 4x year, 4 general membership meetings, plus 4 EC meetings.

· Clarified how our next President would be determined if there is no one willing to take on the position. Path of succession: VP of Ways/Means, VP of Programs, VP of Outreach, VP of Volunteers. If the VP doesn’t want to be President, they must step down from the EC.

· Put in new language on how/when/who can vote on budget adjustments.
“I move to accept the changes to the standing rules as submitted,” by Julianne Diesch and seconded by Georgia Forchuk. Motion passes.

· Revisions to PTSA Goals: Newcastle PTSA goals now include the addition of a theme for the 2013-2014 school year. This year’s theme is “Health and Fitness” and the PTSA will strive to support the physical, academic and social health of our students and families. This theme also supports the ISD theme of “Culture of Kindness.” These revisions submitted by Kim Plowman, co-president.

· Revisions to Budget

· Added expense line item for purchase of 12 iPads for BEL (Benchmark Enrichment Learning) program; this expense was approved as a special funding request May 2012 for $6K total.

· Increase PTSA staff allotment by $200 to cover additional staff.

· Increase volunteer appreciation by $750 for monthly recognition.
· Add pass-through for Spiritwear as it is purchased directly from the company.

 “I move to accept the budget adjustments as submitted,” by Michelle Riley, seconded by Meri Hartman. Motion passes.


· Special Funding Requests

· From Laura Berry, to cover cost for a substitute for her professional development class/conference in Yakima. Request for $323.70. “I move to approve $323.70 for Laura Berry’s conference participation,” by Danielle Dixon, seconded by Edana Peacock. Motion passes.

· From Ann Reimer, for 2nd Grade RAZ Kids, an online reading program that will cover 95 students. Request for $547.23. “I move to approve $547.23 for 2nd grade RAZ Kids subscriptions for our five 2nd grade classrooms,” by Rae Miller, seconded by Susan Reinhold. Motion passes.

· Website Registrations – Thank you to teachers for their support.

· Announcements – Kim Plowman. 

· General membership meetings – September, January, April & June.

· Open Chair Positions:

· Legislative Liaison

· ISF Liaison

· VIS (Volunteers in Issaquah Schools) Liaison

· Membership Chair

· Costume Carnival Chair

· Reflections Chair

· Corporate Rebates

· Corporate Matching

· Videotaping Chair/Liaison

· September 17, Curriculum Night, Grades 3-5 @ 5:30

· September 19, Picture Day

· October 21 – November 1, Food Drive

· October 22 – Picture Retake Day

Adjournment @ 9:00PM
Respectfully submitted by Natalie Roberts, Secretary.
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